STANDISH VOICE
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 24, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm
Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss, Janet Monks, Brian Jones, Ron Wade, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Diane Gore, Rev Canon Andrew Holliday

1. Apologies: None.
2. Minutes: The minutes of February’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Gill gave an update on Standish Voice's discussions with housing developers over their detailed plans, which are due to be submitted to Wigan Council. She said a sub-group had met a representative of Bloor Homes, which had agreed to share plans of its Pepper Lane development when completed. She said another sub-group would be established to look at plans once lodged with Wigan Council and comments, observations or objections would be submitted.

ii) Gill said she and Paul had attended a seminar in Manchester which highlighted the funding available for community groups for various civic projects, including Neighbourhood Planning, which had been informative. There was funding available from April for Neighbourhood Planning from Locality, which totalled £8,000 plus another £6,000 for certain groups, which Standish Voice may also qualify for. Gill said she would be making a bid for this grant.

iii) Gill said two pop-up banners with Standish Voice's name and slogan had been purchased for use at events and for the consultation process.
iv) Gill said the committee and members of the original steering group had been invited to a four-hour training session on Saturday, March 21, organised by Carol Latham, who works for Planning Aid. It was very useful in solidifying information on Neighbourhood Planning and giving Standish Voice the chance to develop a project plan for the Neighbourhood Plan. She said various members had agreed to take on tasks to be completed by the next training session with Carol on Saturday, April 18, when the main focus would be on community engagement and the Plan consultation process.
4. Neighbourhood Forum and Area submission consultation: Paul said that consultation on the bid to become a Neighbourhood Forum was due to close on Thursday, March 26. Almost 5,000 leaflets had been handed out asking people to comment on the establishment of the Forum and the proposed Neighbourhood Area. This included 1,000 given out in pupil book bags by the three primary schools. The committee thanked those people who helped to distribute the leaflets through letterboxes. Wigan Council's Cabinet is due to rule on the submission at its meeting on April 23.
5. Standish Voice Logo: Paul said an illustrator had drawn up a logo for SV to a brief decided informally between committee members. That brief was to be a modern, light-hearted take on the traditional Standish owl and rat emblem. The subsequent logo was discussed and while the meeting agreed the elements of the design were appealing, a more 'serious' design would be more appropriate for the aims of Standish Voice. Paul agreed to ask for another version of the logo to be created.
6. Assets of Community Value: Paul outlined the process of naming Assets of Community Value, which was enshrined in the Localism Act of 2011. An appropriate body – which in Standish would be a Neighbourhood Forum – can name assets (buildings or land) which are used by the community and which can be given some limited safeguards in the continuation of that use in the event of them being put up for sale. Janet and Steering Group member Dave King agreed to draw up a potential list of Community Assets which SV could ask to be designated as such.
7. Update on positions on Committee: Standish Voice member Nic Macmillan was voted on to the Committee.

8. Potential community event: Diane Gore is looking into the possibility of using Ashfield to stage a community event for Standish in late August/early September which would be used to engage with the community over consultation on the Neighbourhood Plan. Traditional Standish Walking Day was also discussed and it was decided that a sub-group would be set up to organise events, possibly also organising a Walking Day in 2016.
9. Update from Committee members: Ron said membership had increased to 170. Janet had sourced various maps from Wigan Council which would be useful for the evidence base. Sarah said St Marie’s RC Primary School had sent a body of work from pupils showing their vision of the future of Standish. Paul said Facebook friends had increased to 750 and that a letter had been sent to the regional ambulance authority asking for information on the future of the Standish Ambulance Station site. Standish Voice member Deborah Parkinson reported that the authority was due to submit an official proposal to close the station.

Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 21.

The meeting ended at 9.25pm


